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DFRDB UPDATE - JUNE 2019 

Hi All, 

We assume that most of you are aware that the Commonwealth Ombudsman decided to 
commence an investigation into the administration of the DFRDB scheme with respect to 
commutation. 

Today (27 June 2019), we as in Herb and Roz Ellerbock (our driver), Christian Bennett and I 
met with the Ombudsman’s investigation team.  Unfortunately, the Ombudsman himself, 
Mr Michael Manthorpe PSM, was called to Adelaide on short notice by the Attorney 
General, but the whole investigation team, including its team leader Paul Pfitzner attended 
the meeting. 

Herb delivered this very powerful and compelling presentation (click to open – allow a bit of 
time for it to load).  Some of the visual effects are lost in this PDF version but the content is 
clear enough. 

Those who still believe that Commutation Payback is the most important concern that we 
should be addressing should take a close look at this presentation. 

Our meeting was scheduled for one hour and lasted one hour and forty-five minutes.  Some 
of the matters raised in Herb’s presentation were clearly outside of the stated scope of the 
investigation but at no point did the investigation team give us any impression that any of 
the matters we raised were out of bounds. 

Many of you completed the questionnaire and submitted other relevant details of your 
circumstances.  Paul Pfitzner advised that by close of submissions they expect to have 
received some 3,000 completed questionnaires, the analysis of which would be a significant 
task, requiring the employment of 2 or 3 additional staff.  Their aim is to provide an 
outcome as quickly as possible but under no circumstances would that be at the expense of 
thoroughness. 

Paul committed to providing updates, as and when they could, containing advice that was 
not of a prejudicial or preemptive nature. 

Thank you again if you made the effort of completing the questionnaire or making a 
submission.  The sheer diversity of content already say much about how well we were 
advised. 

Again, if you are not already a member then please go to our https://www.adfra.org/ web 
site and register.  We will represent your concerns.  If you are already a member, please 
encourage others to join. 

Regards, 

Jim Hislop 
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